>>evergy

January 14, 2022
Mr. Randell Farley

Re: Evergy — Lawrence Energy Center
U.S. EPA’s Coal Combustion Residual Rule —Landowner Notification

Dear Mr. Farley:

As you are aware, Evergy initiated investigative work in 2021 on property immediately adjacent to the
Lawrence Energy Center (LEC) pursuant to requirements of U.S. EPA's Coal Combustion Residuals (CCR) Rule.
The intent of this investigative work is to characterize the nature and extent (N&E) of potential groundwater
impacts associated with the former LEC ash pond system. In addition, the findings from the investigative work
will support the evaluation of corrective measures to address (as applicable) any groundwater
concentrations if found to be above groundwater protection standards.

Based on our initial N&E sampling results, Evergy has determined that groundwater concentrations above
applicable groundwater protection standards underlie your property located at Lot Three (3) and Four (4)
in the Southwest Quarter of Section Eleven (11), Township Twelve (12), Range Nineteen (19) Douglas
County, KS. Evergy engaged an environmental consultant to complete a risk evaluation per the
requirements of the CCR Rule that concluded there are no adverse effects on human health or the
environment currently or under reasonably anticipated future uses from groundwater due to CCR
management practices at the site. Evergy is providing you with this letter as notification pursuant to
applicable provisions of the CCR Rule (i.e., 40 CFR 257.95(g)(2)).

Evergy will continue the N&E investigative work, which includes ongoing monitoring of already installed
groundwater monitoring wells on your property. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact
me at (785) 231-9577 or jared.morrison@evergy.com.

Sincerely,

il

Jared Morrison
Director, Water and Waste Programs
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